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Give thanks to the Lord, 

for he is good; his love 

endures forever. 
 Psalm 107:1  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

SPECIAL POINTS OF 

INTEREST 

 Coordinator needed 
for Christmas Eve 
dinner for 
Emergency Workers 
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Pastor’s Pondering  
 

Empowered servants boldly reaching the community with Christ’s love 

 

How will you Respond?  
 

Acts 4:33  ...God's grace was so powerfully at work in them all. 

 

As a member of Northlawn United Methodist Church will you faithfully participate in its ministries by your 

prayers, your presence, your gifts, your service, and your witness ?      

 

It is because of the grace of God in Jesus Christ that each person who is a members answer the above question 
with a “Yes”.  If you are not a member, you’re more than likely trying on what it means to answer “Yes.”  Whether 
you are a member or not, each of you is a valuable and integral part of the Body of Christ that is Northlawn United 
Methodist Church.   

How you live out your “Yes” answer for each of these six disciplines is your response to God’s grace powerfully at 
work in your life.  I strongly encourage each person or family to fill out and return a Commitment Card on which 

you indicate your responses to these six disciplines.  The combined responses of each of us defines who 
Northlawn United Methodist Church will be in 2018.    

Enclosed in this Lamplighter is a Commitment Card in which you can indicate how you intend to respond to God’s 
grace powerfully at work in your life in 2018.  This Commitment Card is your commitment to God and to 
Northlawn United Methodist Church.  Please fill out both sides. Bring one half to worship on Commitment Sunday, 
Nov. 19th when we will dedicate our Commitments to God.  The other half, a duplicate, is for you to keep.   If you 
are unable to be present on Commitment Sunday, please return one half to the church office by Nov 26th.   If your 
life situation changes in 2018 in a way that you need to change what you wrote on your commitment card,  please 
contact the church office to make that change.    

How will you respond to God’s grace powerfully at work in your life?  Please prayerfully answer this question with 

your responses on the Commitment Card and bring it to worship on Commitment Sunday, Nov. 19th so that 
Northlawn United Methodist Church can continue to become who God created us to be.  

 

      

In Christ, 

 

Pastor Tim    

 

 

 

T H E  L A M P L I G H T E R   
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“It’s up 

to us to 

keep our 

hearts 

moldable 

to His 

teaching 

and our 

ears 

open to 

his voice. 

Wendy 

Pope, 

First5.org 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 

Silver Seniors 

postponed to 

11/8 

2 

7:00 pm 

Church 

Conference 

3 

Craft Show 

Set up 

4 

9-3:00 pm 

Craft Show 

5 6 7 

10:00 am 

Bible Study 

VOTING 

DAY 

8 

12:00 pm 

Silver Seniors 

9 

6:30 pm 

Yarn w/ 

Purpose 

10 

Native 

American 

Spirit Supper 

11 

12 

12:00 pm 

Congre- 

gational Care 

Team 

13 14 

10:00 am 

Bible Study 

6:00 pm 

Trustees 

15 16 

6:00 pm 

Finance 

Team 

6:30 pm 

Yarn w/

Purpose 

17 18 

19 20 21 

10:00 am 

Bible Study 

9-2:00 pm 

VCI Peer 

Mentoring 

(Pastor Tim) 

22 23 

6:30 pm 

Yarn w/

Purpose 

24 25 

26 27 

7:00 pm 

Admin Board 

28 

10:00 am 

Bible Study 

29 30 

6:30 pm 

Yarn w/

Purpose 

  

November 2017 



Northlawn United Methodist Church 2017 Leadership Team 
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Administrative Team 

Chairperson ............................................................................. Phil VanHammen 

Finance Chairperson .................................................................... Diane Ludwig 

SPRC Chairperson ....................................................................... Judy VanLente 

Trustee Chairperson................................................................... Jerry Lachniet 

Lay Member to Annual Conference ..................................................................  

Women of Northlawn President ...................................Ruth VanValkenburg 

Worship Team ........................................................................................ Jan Jager 

Education Team ......................................................................................................  

Congregational Care ...................................................................... John Secord 

VCI Team .................................................................................. Phil VanHammen 

Member @ Large ...................................................................... Alan Claybaugh 

Worship ................................................................................................... Jan Jager 

Congregational Care John Secord 

Administrative Team Rep. Jerry Lachniet 

If you use the internet for any 

type of search, you can use 

GoodSearch and a donation will 

be made to the church for 

every search and purchase you 

make over the internet.  All 

proceeds go toward the 

mortgage principle.  Here’s all 

you need to do:  Go to 

Deadline for The Lamplighter 

Newsletter is the 17th of the 

previous month.  All articles 

must be received by this date 

or they may not be included.  

You may email your articles to 

Sharon@northlawnumc.org or 

leave them in her mail slot. 

Thank you. 

goodserarch.com/nonprofit/

Northlawn-united-

Methodist.aspx.  Click REGISTER 

NOW and begin raising money 

for Northlawn every time you 

search, or shop on line!  

Newsletter Deadline Help Earn Money for the Church! 

CHURCH CALENDAR 

ALL MINISTRY LEADERS...In order to ensure clear and 

concise communication, please make sure all meetings/

events are on the calendar in the office. 
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THANK YOU! 

 North End Community Ministry provides eight quality programs and services 
on behalf of the clients we serve.  We depend heavily upon your donations and 
volunteer support.  On behalf of our clients, staff, volunteers, and board members of 
North End Community Ministry, I would like to express our gratitude and 
appreciation for your generous donation to benefit our ministry. 
 We are constantly reminded that without the generosity and ongoing 
commitment from individuals, our supporting churches, schools, and other 
organizations, we would be unable to continue to remain a beacon of hope for many 
in the northeast community.  Again, thank you for your support of our ministry! 
 We pray God will bless you richly! 
In Christ, 
Laura L. Castle/Executive Director 
 

Meijer Corporation is launching another “Simply Give” program at its grocery 

stores Sunday, November 5th through Saturday, December 30th, 2017, to 

help alleviate hunger in West Michigan.   NECM has been named as a recipient of gift 
cards from BOTH THE PLAINFIELD MEIJER and the KNAPP CORNER MEIJER.  These gift 
cards are a tremendous help in keeping our food pantries adequately stocked! 
 
Additionally, Meijer will have ‘Double Match Days’ on Friday, December 8th through 
Saturday, December 9th.  On these days your donation will increase to a $30 
donation, due to Meijer Corporation matching $20 for each donation. 
 
Stop by Connection Corner and pick up a “simply give” donation card. 

Food Needs at NECM 
 Canned Meats 

 Canned Soups 

 Spaghetti Sauce 

 Boxed Potatoes 

 Canned Vegetables 

 Canned Fruits 

 Instant Jello or 

Pudding 

 Salad Dressings 

 Ramen Noodles 

 Instant Powdered 

Milk 

 Peanut Butter 

 Snack Items: Gran-

ola Bars, Crackers, 

Chips, etc. 

 Desserts-Baking 

Mixes:  Cake, 

Brownies, Cookies 

 Boxed Mac & 

Cheese 

 Pasta 

 Fruit Juice 

 Cereal 

 Condiments 

 Personal Care 

Items 

 Rice 

 Beans 
 

T H E  L A M P L I G H T E R   



 NOVEMBER VOLUNTEER LIST 
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Liturgists 

5    Emmanuel Joshua 

12 Dawne Ball 

19  Paula Wright 

26  ______________ 

 

Coffee Fellowship 

5 Sharon Applegarth 

12  ______________ 

19 ______________ 

26  ______________  

 Greeters 

5    Ron & Marti VanHorn 

12  _________________ 

19   Bertha Parker 

26   _________________ 

 

 

Connection Corner 

If you would like to serve at 

Connection Corner, please 

sign up at Connection 

Corner. 

There are many opportunities 

to serve in November.  Please 

sign up at Connection Corner.  

These are important ministries 

here at Northlawn. 

 

Family of Jackie Rauser 

Patty Powell 

Family of Laura Tahaney 

Dee Roberts 

Theresa Gorter-Hoff 

Sue Smith 

Dave Renkema 

Family of Floy Boelens 

Bishop David A. Bard 

G.R. District Superintendent, 

Rev. Bill Haggard 

Pastor Tim 

Pastor Jan 

Family of Terry Tock 

Marcia Loveless 

RuthAnn Buschert 

Sharon Longstreth & Family 

14 Roberta Brockway 

22 Catherine Renkema 

24 Sharon Applegarth 

 

 

 

 

 

ANNIVERSARIES 

2 Mike & Terry Rowe 

4 David & Cathy Renkema 

6 Chris & Sharon Longstreth 

15 Rex & Gloria Greenawalt 

17 Ron & Marti VanHorn 

BIRTHDAYS 

3 Lynn Herman 

9 Marilyn Lindberry 

9     Marianne Lull 

10 Lee Grey 

12 Marcia Loveless 

13 Karen Russo 

13 Wanda Skutt 

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES 

Keep These People in Your Prayers 

“Each day is a 

gift from God. 

 

  

 

“Nothing is too 
great, and 

nothing is too 
small to commit 
into the hands of 
the Lord.” 

--A.W. Pink 
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T H E  L A M P L I G H T E R   

SILVER SENIORS!   
Because of the Craft Show, our November Silver Seniors  lunch will be on WEDNESDAY, 

NOVEMBER 8  in Fellowship Hall at NOON .   Bring a friend!  Sign up is at Connection 
Corner. 

 

A Thank you from In The Image  
Dear Northlawn UMC,  
You made my day! 
As I sat here opening the mail, I came across your generous donation.  I canõt tell you enough 
how much I appreciate your support for our life -changing work with West Michiganõs most 
vulnerable families.  
 
Here at In The Image, our goal is to make sure that every person in our area has the most basic 
items, no matter their situation.  While we served over 12,000 people in our Free Store alone 
last year, we sadly know that there are thousands of people in our area that did not have a bed 
to sleep in, a blanket to keep warm, or even a toothbrush to brush their teeth. 
 
Your generous donation of $259.73 will go a long way to helping us provide for those in crisis.  
Thank you!  You have made a real difference in the lives of the men, women and children we 
serve. 
 
Thank you once again for your donation.  It means the world to us!  
With Gratitude,  
Bethann Egan 
Executive Director. 
 
P.S.  So many smiles because of so many shoes! 
 

Need a Coordinator for Christmas Eve Dinner for 

Emergency Personnel  

We are looking for someone to coordinate the free Christmas Eve dinner for Grand 

Rapids emergency personnel (firefighters, police, EMS, etc.)  This has been a 

tradition here at Northlawn for several years.   It provides a hot meal for Grand 

Rapids emergency personnel on an evening when most restaurants are closed.  If 

this is something God might be leading you to do,  please contact Pastor Tim.   
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THIRD ANNUAL SILENT AUCTION  

AT THE GRAPEVINE HARVEST CRAFT SHOW NOVEMBER 4  

We had a good time and great success in 2016 so weõre repeating the Silent Auction again this year.  

Weõre looking for donations.  Be creative.  Some donation ideas might include, but are not limited to:  gift 

cards, theme baskets, handmade items and baskets to group items. 

For more information, contact Kelli Hamilton.  

 

ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASS (men and women) following coffee fellowship.  

Come join us in Room .   Each week we will study a different word or phrase from Scripture, 

determined by the class the week before.  This will give us a week to look up scripture  and 

study it so we can discuss it in class).  

ANNUAL CONFERENCE  
Thursday, November 2, 2017 

7:00 pm 



 
Northlawn United Methodist Church 
Empowered servants boldly reaching the community with Christ’s love 

My Stewardship Commitment for 2018 
Believing that stewardship is my response to God’s grace powerfully at work in me through faithfully 
participating in the ministries of this congregation by my prayers, presence, gifts, service and witness, and 
after spending time in prayer, I/we make the following commitments to God and Northlawn United 
Methodist Church for 2018: 
 I commit my PRAYERS.  

 I will pray for Northlawn United Methodist Church, its pastor, its leaders, and its ministries.  
 I will pray for the needs of my neighbors, my community, and the world. 

 
 I commit my PRESENCE. 

 I will be present regularly for worship. 
 Regular for me means ______ times per month. 
 I will be present in an Intentional Faith Development group. 

 
 I commit my SERVICE.  

 I will seek out ways to serve Christ and my community within and beyond the ministry of the 
church.   

 I will strive to grow in service. 
 
 I commit my WITNESS.  

 I will strive to make this church a welcoming place for all people.  
 I will strive to share my faith with both my words and actions. 

 
 I commit my GIFTS. I/we make the following commitment of financial stewardship for the year 2018: 
General Fund: ______________ per week / month / year 
Mortgage Fund: ______________ per week / month / year 
Name(s) 
Address 
Phone Email 
 



********************************************************************************************************** 

Custodian Update  

********************************************************************************************************** 

 

 As of Oct. 15, 2017 Kristy Poddig-Gilmore is no longer on staff as our custodian.  We celebrate Kristy’s serving to keep our 
building clean for many years and keep her in our prayers. 
 Sally Wesorick is coordinating a team of volunteers to continue the ministry of keeping our building clean in the short 
term as we re-evaluate our custodial needs.  Therefore, your help is greatly needed!  We are a family, one body, the body of Christ, 
and every part is essential!  There are less physical jobs like dusting window sills and more strenuous jobs like vacuuming.  All are 
broken up into small doable tasks.   
 The link to the sign-up list is below.  The list will also be available at the Connection Corner on Sunday.  If you have trouble 
accessing the form, questions, suggestions, or to sign up, please call, text, or email Sally. 
 
Sally Wesorick    Phone:  (616) 443-2528      email:  sally.wesorick@hotmail.com 
 
Link:   Northlawn UMC Cleaning Duties 
 
 
 https://docs.google.com/document/d/1vbne2X8WUkBHqWPGclnTz-YRPSqg3dZl7893jg3VtOw/edit?usp=sharing 
 
In Christ,  
 
 
Staff Parish Relations Committee 
Judy VanLente, Chairperson 
Michelle Claybaugh 
Bill Black 
Phil Van Hammen 
Hilda Russell 
Karen Russo  
Jeff Yen  
Emmanuel Joshua  

mailto:sally.wesorick@hotmail.com
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1vbne2X8WUkBHqWPGclnTz-YRPSqg3dZl7893jg3VtOw/edit?usp=sharing
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Northlawn United Methodist Church 

1157 Northlawn Street N.E. 

Grand Rapids, MI  49505 

Phone:  616-361-8503 

Fax:  (616) 361-2878 

E-mail:  office@northlawnumc.org 

MISSION - Why We Are Here: 

Making disciples of Jesus Christ for the 

transformation of the world. 


